

Dedicated to a better Brisbane

Dealcalea to a better Brisba

7 November 2011

Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 Brisbane QLD 4001

Dear Sir/Madam

City Projects Office Level 2, 171 George Street, Brisbane Qld 4001 GPO Box 1434 Brisbane Qld 4001 T 07 3403 8888 www.brisbane.qld.gov.au

## Enoggera Creek desilting and mangrove management works Project update

Brisbane City Council is currently undertaking desilting and mangrove management works in Enoggera Creek between Bowen Bridge Road and Edmund Street, Windsor.

The works have been divided into three areas, two of which are now complete. The last area was originally expected to be completed by now, however due to some unexpected complications with permits, it is now expected to be finished in mid November 2011.

Local residents and people who park in the area may not notice a lot of activity at the work site, as the desilting can only be undertaken in suitable low tide conditions. Conditions will not be suitable on all days.

Parking restrictions around the worksite will remain in place to ensure machinery can move in and out of the area. Please take note of signage and ensure you do not park in the restricted area.

These works form stage one of the Enoggera Creek desiliting and mangrove management project, which will ultimately improve the flood immunity of the creek between Bowen Bridge at Windsor and upstream of the Bishop Street footbridge at Kelvin Grove. Timing of future stages is yet to be determined and will depend on funding allocation.

Council is committed to minimising the impact of these works on the surrounding community and environment. We apologise for any inconvenience caused by the delay to the works and appreciate your patience during this time.

If you have any questions or would like more information about these works, please call the project information line on 1800 550 712 or email cityprojectsoffice@brisbane.qld.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Robert Mackay Project Manager

City Projects Office

Romany